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A few weeks ago, Bill stopped into my office.  He wanted to tell me a story.  Iôm so glad he did.  As an eleven-year old, he 
attended Augusta Street Presbyterian Church in Greenville, SC.  One Billôs most vivid memories of his childhood in that 
church involved a certain mission conference.    The speaker that year was a pastor named Rev. Oswald J. Smith.  Rev. Smith 
was a Canadian pastor and missions advocate who also founded The Peopleôs Church in Toronto in 1928.  When he died, Billy 
Graham said of him, ñ"I've lost a dear friend, the man who had more impact on my life than any other - a great preacher, a 
great songwriter, a man who stands equal with Moody and Torrey. As a Missionary Statesman he stands alone. There was 
no equal."  That year Rev. Smith passionately asked the Greenville congregation, including young Bill, to consider, ñWhy 
should anyone hear the gospel twice, before everyone has heard it once?ò  God used that sermon to set an entire congregation 
on fire for missions.  As Bill shared with me, one of the lasting fruits from that conference was an emphasis on faith promise.  
You see, Rev. Oswald J. Smith was one of the leading proponents of the stategy for mission support, that we know as ñfaith 
promise giving.ò  That year, Bill asked his mom for permission to promise, in  faith, to give $1 to Godôs work in missions.  The 
Lord provided.  Each week that year, Bill would buy one box of Krispy Kreme donuts, for fifty cents.  Each week, Bill would 
go door to door, until he sold that box of donuts for fifty-five cents.  Over the course of the year, God provided the one dollar to 
give to missions.  Bill shared with me that since that year, he has not missed the opportunity to make a faith-promise in support 
of Godôs world mission.  Each year, God has provided.  It has become one of the biggest catalysts for spiritual growth in his life 
 

At First ARP, we testify to the very same thing.  For decades now, First ARP Church has adopted an annual faith promise 
budget in support of missions.  Each and every year God provides.  It continues to be a huge catalyst for spiritual growth for 
many in our congregation.  Faith promise giving has become part of the DNA of our church.  It has made us more generous.  It 
has made us more joyful.  It has been a gift of grace to us.   
 

Where does the idea of faith promise giving come from?  It comes from the Lord himself.  In Scripture, in 2 Corinthians 8, the 
Apostle Paul commends the churches in Macedonia for their generous giving in support of Godôs work.  The Apostle Paul 
notes in verses 1-5 that the Macedonia believers gave beyond what anyone would have expected from them.  After all, these 
were not wealthy people.  But, ñthey gave themselves first to the Lord.ò  This is the key to a faith promise.  It starts with 
offering to God all of ourselves and expressing our desire to have more of him.  As part of this, we ask the Lord what he wants 
us to give, in faith, as he provides, to him and his work.  This is not giving from our abundance, but giving from our hearts to 
the work of the Lord.  It involves extending ourselves in faith to do whatever the Lord calls us to do.   
Paul says it this way in 2 Corinthians 8:7, ñBut as you excel in everything ï in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in all earnestness, 
and in our love for you ï see that you excel in this act of grace as well.ò   
 
So, I want to extend an invitation to you this February.  The invitation is to have more of God in your life, but participating in 
faith promise in support of Godôs worldwide mission.  To review, here is what it involves: 
 

PRAY:  Ask God for more of his grace in your life, and offer yourself fully to him.  Ask him what he would have you 
give in support of his work around the world.   
 
PROMISE:  As God lays it on your heart, note what God is asking you to give in support of missions this year.  
Promise it to him, that as he provides, you will give.  In February, you will have an opportunity to offer this to the 
Lord as part of one of our worship services. 
 
PRAISE:  Praise God throughout the year as he provides for his kingdom work through his people. 

 

This year, I hope to have more people participate in faith promise than ever before.  I want our children, youth and adults to 
know what it means to experience Godôs grace in this way.  Letôs give ourselves fully unto the Lord, as we continue to 
experience the fullness of his grace in Christ.  God is doing big things in the world.  Please plan to attend the Mission Dinner on 
February 8th, as well as services and Sunday school on February 2nd and 9th as we hear about what God is doing both locally and 
globally.  May God continue to use this church to speed the coming of Christ as we seek to extend his kingdom.   



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calling Men to Prayer 
All men are invited to come! 
 Saturday, February 1 

 7:30-8:00am in the Fellowship Hall. 
Come join us! 

 

We meet on the first Saturday of every month. 

Financial Update 
(General Operating Fund)     

 

     As of 12/31/19 
                 Revenues     $1,510,667.20 
                 Expenses      1,473,310.94     
                 Net Surplus (deficit)       $     37,356.26 

Sunday Worship Attendance 
 
 

            8:30    10:55    Total 
     12/22/19     242     247     489 
     12/29/19      212     192     404 
     1/5/20     204     293     497 
     1/12/20      208     238     446 

Sunday Morning Ushers 
 
 

   8:30: TBA 
 

 10:55: Tom Balsom (head); David Jennings; Billy Israel 

Sunday Morning Greeters  
 
 

8:30 Worship 
February: Adam and Heather Forbes 
 
 

10:55 Worship 
February:  Mike and Judy Daniels 

2019 Church Directory Updates 
 

 

Randy Mumford 
Change cell phone number to:  704-497-9226 
 
Milette Oden 
Correction to email address:  Should be: 
unacordanc@gmail.com. (The first ñaò was previously 
omitted.) 
 
Lorelei & Wallace Garrett 
Change phone number to:  704-989-5567 
 
Pat Morrow 
Change email address to:  npmorrow70@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
Leonard & Marlene Walls  2/7/1976  44 years 
Mike & Judy Daniels  2/10/1974 46 years 
Steve & Lisa Buchanan  2/14/1987 33 years 
Dan & Pat McCurry  2/14/1959 61 years 
Bob & Susan Fanter  2/15/1969 51 years 
Bob & Jo Ann Sytz  2/15/1958 62 years 
Cristian & Hilda Toro  2/15/2008 12 years 
Brad & Claire Wilson  2/19/1994 26 years 
Ray & Carolyn Jones  2/21/1970 50 years 
Joe & Debbie Erwin  2/22/2014   6 years 
Joe & Patsy Boyles  2/23/1963 57 years 
Fred & Vicki Caldwell  2/23/1968 52 years 

Charity Davidsonð2/1 
Brittany Learð2/1 
George Belkð2/2 
Tabatha Drawdyð2/2 
Jo Anne Salesð2/2 
Ethan Shellð2/2 
Donna Tyreeð2/3 
Evan Fridayð2/4 
Sherry Hussð2/4 
Vicki Marshð2/4 
Timothy McPetersð2/5 
Austin Mossð2/5 
Pascal Vanceð2/5 
Tyler Longð2/6 
Shirley Nolenð2/6 
Aimee Oliphantð2/8 
Peggy Starrð2/8 
Elizabeth Maneyð2/9 
Christian Williamsð2/9 
Ann Medleyð2/10 
Fred Wohlhuterð2/10 
Luke Gallagherð2/11 
John Loughridgeð2/11 
Grace Kucerað2/12 
Graham Kucerað2/12 
Mark Coutureð2/13 
Olivia Hedrickð2/13 
Jeff Fridayð2/14 
Carolyn Bomgaarsð2/15 
Jim Toddð2/15 
Cristian Toroð2/16 

Joe Westð2/16 
Katie Garrityð2/17 
Russ McKayð2/18 
Sandy Merrellð2/18 
Julia Lee Payneð2/18 
Annie Anthonyð2/19 
Jack Learð2/19 
Anne McAllisterð2/19 
Sharron McPetersð2/19 
Kathryn Neinastð2/19 
Martha Coxð2/20 
Callie Masonð2/20 
Caris McKeownð2/20 
Caroline Mooreð2/20 
Josh Peckð2/20 
Mary Lisa Sherrillð2/20 
Che Hooksð2/21 
Jennifer Steppð2/21 
Zack Stroupeð2/21 
James Bostickð2/22 
Connor Cherryð2/22 
JôShawn Leachð2/22 
Cathy Fosterð2/23 
Lauren Haubertð2/23 
Sharon Huffstetlerð2/24 
Morris Keeterð2/24 
Linda Olderð2/24 
Debra Starnesð2/25 
Dirk Widenerð2/25 
AJ Forbesð2/26 
Will Henryð2/27 
Cheryl Belkð2/28 
Ben Cherryð2/28 
Walter Payneð2/28 
Mike Craigð2/29 

 

Tuesdays 
Open Gym for children (ages 
10-15 years)  5:30-7:30pm 
 

Thursdays 
 Open Gym for adults (ages 16 
and older) 7-9 pm 

 

Compassion Care Card Ministry 
 

Compassion Care Card Ministry needs new volunteers.  
Every week First ARP members face joys or concerns 
and this ministry sends cards to let them know their 
church family is close by.   Volunteers are contacted by 
phone, text or email every 8 to 10 weeks and given a list 
of those who could use a card, no more than four.  If you 
would be willing to be part of this ministry, please 
contact Carolyn Dewalt at 704-860-8201 or 
ckdew77@aol.com. 



 

 

 Nancy Peelerôs Retirement Celebration! 
        January 5, 2020 
         Thank you, Nancy for 38 years of faithful service. 


